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 18th Asian Conference on Clinical Phar-
macy (ACCP); 20-22 June 2018; Innova-
tions in Clinical Pharmacy:               The 
Roadmap to a better Quality of Life, 
Razi International Conference Center, 
Tehran, Iran; Link: http://
www.accpasia.org/ 

 

 5th AASP Dean’s Forum 9-11 July 
2018, Macau University of Science  
and Technology, Macua, China;              
Link: aasp2018.medmeeting.org/en 

 

 78th FIP World Congress; 02-06 Sep 
2018; Pharmacy: Transforming                
outcomes! Scottish Event Campus, 
Glasgow, Scotland; Link: https://
www.fip.org/glasgow2018 

 

 27th Federation of Asian Pharmaceuti-
cal Associations Congress; October 24-
27, 2018; Pharmacists for the Global 
Goals: Creating Value Beyond Health; 
Philippine International Convention 
Center, Manila, Philippines; Link: 
http://fapa.asia/fapa-congress-
registration/ 

 
 
 

PPhA launches Advocacy  
Programs on 9 key areas 

Manila, Philippines–The Phil-
ippine Pharmacists Associa-
tion, Inc. through the leader-
ship of its President Pharma-
cist Yolanda R. Robles has 
officially formed the organi-
zation’s Advocacy Programs 
in October 2017, organized 
into 9 groups so far, namely: 
Smoking Cessation, Immuni-
zation, Pharmacy DOTS Ini-
tiative, Antimicrobial Stew-
ardship, Pharmacy Informa-
tion Services, RPh for Mental 
Health, Medication Adher-
ence, Disaster Management, 

and Pharmaceutical Supply 
Chain. This is in response to 
the need to develop sustain-
able programs for pharma-
cists aligned with global and 
regional pharmacy practice 

and education, as well as the 
need to develop practice 
models that can be adopted 
by PPhA’s local chapters. 
 
...continued on page 7 

By:  Cristan Agaceta 

Former PPhA President shares the ‘Soul of 
Pharmacy’ in countries with limited resources  

at the 77th FIP World Pharmacy Congress 
Seoul, South Korea—Former 
PPhA President Pharmacist 
Leonila M. Ocampo is one of 
the speakers during the ple-
nary opening session of the 
77th FIP World Pharmacy 
Congress held at Seoul, 
South Korea on September 
10-14, 2017 with the theme 
“Medicines and beyond! The 
soul of pharmacy.” Pharma-
cist Leonila shared the Phil-
ippines’ experience in devel-
oping pharmacy practice 

amidst the challenge of hav-
ing limited resources. She 
highlighted how all the con-
centrated efforts of the Phil-
ippine Pharmacists Associa-
tion contributed to the pas-
sage of the new pharmacy 
law which is now redefining 
pharmacy practice in the 
country, with the intention 
to inspire other countries by 
showing an example of how 
a strong leadership can 
make a big impact even in a 

country where resources are 
considered sparse. 

The plenary opening session 
of the FIP World Pharmacy 
Congress provided insights 
into what is the soul of phar-
macy. Pharmacist Leonila 
was joined by international 
colleagues William Zellmer 
(Pharmacy Foresight Consulting, 
USA), Leslie Benet (University 
of California San Francisco, 
USA), ...continued on page 4 
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The PPhA celebrated its 97th 
Anniversary in style as the atten-
dees, wearing their best red 
carpet attire, gathered in the 
Blue Leaf Events Pavilion in Fort 
Bonifacio, Taguig last August 28, 
2017 for an Oscars-themed cele-
bration. With the theme, “PPhA 
at 97: Pursuing Social Relevance 
and Responsibility”, the neces-

sity of the pharmacists’ commit-
ment to ensure patient care was 
highlighted with an inspirational 
message from Fatima Garcia-
Lorenzo, President of the Philip-
pine Alliance of Patient Organi-
zations (PAPO) with a discussion 
on “The Value of Pharmacists to 
Patients.” This was followed by a 
discourse on “Pharmacists as 

Champions of Patients’ Rights” 
by Hon. Anthony Aldrin Santiago, 
member of the Professional 
Regulatory Board of Pharmacy 
and YPG-Philippines President 
Christine Aileen Benosa’s pres-
entation on “Patients and Phar-
macists: Partners in Health”. One 
of the highlights of the celebra-
tion was the signing of the 

memorandum of understanding 
between PPhA and PAPO as a 
symbolic show of support and to 
solidify the partnership between 
the pharmacists and their Fili-
pino patients. Dinner and socials 
officially began after the closing 
ceremonies led by Atty. Froilan 
Bagabaldo, Executive Vice-
President of PPhA. 

PPhA celebrates Oscars-themed 97th Anniversary 

Gearing towards the Centennial Year  

The Philippine Pharmacists Association (PPhA), having been established in 1920 will celebrate its Centennial Year in 2020.                
That year would be a time of reflection on what was accomplished by the organization from its beginning up to the present time 
and also, a time to dream and plan the future of this organization whose roster of members is expected to rise given the manda-
tory membership under the new Pharmacy Act.  

There were several actions made by the PPhA Board in the First Quarter of 2018 which were made in the context of the centen-
nial celebration. One is to find a permanent home for the 100-year organization whose current office is on a leased space.               
Second is the expansion of its benefits for members with the ongoing preparation for the establishment of a cooperative, with a 
Savings and Loan nature and third is, the planning for the setting-up of a foundation which will handle the scholarships and              
research grants of PPhA. The group was led by Atty. Froilan Bagabaldo, PPhA Executive Vice President and Chair of the                      
Centennial Celebration Organizing Committee. 

Truly, PPhA had come a long way and the direction is to move forward, advance the nobility of the profession and be an                 
organization of caring medication experts valued in the health system. 

2020 is PPhA’s Centennial Year Celebration!!! 

The 2017 National Pharmacy 
Week was celebrated from 
04-09 December 2017 with 
the theme, “Filipino Phar-
macists: Visible, Accessible, 
Dependable”. The Opening 
Ceremonies were hosted by 
the University of Santo           
Tomas Faculty of Pharmacy 
on 04 December 2017 at the 
Grand Ballroom of the 
BGPOP Building with Mr. 
Angelo Palmones, Award-
winning broadcast journalist 
and Former Representative 

of Agham Party List, as the 
Keynote Speaker. 
 
The week-long activities 
were led by the PPhA affili-
ate organizations with the 
Closing Ceremonies hosted 
by the Manila Pharmacists 
Society and the Colegio 
Medico-Farmaceutico de 
Filipinas, Inc. (CMFFI) at the 
Casino Español de Manila on 
09 December 2017.  

2017 National Pharmacy Week  
Celebration 
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PPhA Conducts Regional Conferences for 2017 

The Philippine Pharmacists 
Association, Inc. (PPhA)             
conducted for the first time, 
its Regional Conferences in 
Luzon, Visayas and Mindanao 
to cater to pharmacists-
members who were not able 
to join the National Conven-
tion last May 2017 in Puerto 
Princesa City, Palawan. This 
move is part of PPhA’s mis-
sion of providing quality and 
relevant continuing profes-
sional development (CPD) 
programs to our growing 
membership. 
 
The 2017 PPhA Regional Con-
ferences shared most of the 
topics and the same theme 
as with our 2017 National 
Convention which is, “Filipino 
Pharmacists Embracing the 
Challenge of Change”. It was 
granted with 12 CPD Units by 
the PRC CPD Council for Phar-
macy. The theme was aligned 
with the changing landscape 
of the Pharmacy profession 

with all the advocacies and 
projects of the PPhA and the 
passage of the new Pharmacy 
Law (RA 10918). Change is 
inevitable and practitioners 
will definitely face challenges 
as well as opportunities. 
Thus, pharmacists must be 
equipped and empowered 
with the right information 
and tools in order to cope up 
and fully embrace the 
changes, moving forward. 
The topics in the regional 
conferences were carefully 
selected from the national 
convention program to suit 

the needs of pharmacists in 
all practice settings. The con-
ference  objectives were the 
following: (1) describe the 
changing landscape of health 
and medicines; (2) respond 
to change through pharmacy 
practice and education; (3) 
describe how pharmacists 
can act for positive change; 
and (3) identify strategies 
that can bridge the gap be-
tween medicines and pa-
tients.   
 
The well-attended regional 
conferences were held in the 

By:  Paul Marvin  T. Quizon 

Visayas Luzon Mindanao 

Waterfront Hotel, Lahug 
Cebu City 

15-16 November 2017 
with 400+ participants 

Novotel Hotel, Cubao 
Quezon City 

21-22 November 2017 
with 1100+ participants 

Grand Menseng Hotel 
Davao City 

28-29 November 2017 
with 700+ participants 

PPhA launches new  
website:  

philippinepharmacists.org 

The Philippine Pharmacists 
association officially launched 
its new website during the 
2017 National Convention 
held at Puerto Princesa City, 
Palawan. The new website is a 
membership-type platform 
that  boasts features such as 
event updates, dashboard for 
discussion, job opportunities 
section, pharmacovigilance 
reporting, continuing educa-
tion modules, links to relevant 
websites, downloads section 
and online renewal of PPhA 
membership. 

Members who have paid their 
membership since 2017 may 
get access to their account by 
sending an email to  
access@philippinepharmacists.org 

with the following informa-
tion: 
 Last Name 
 First Name 
 Display Name 
 Birthdate 
 Field of Practice 
 PRC ID No. 
 Contact No. 
 Email Address 
 Residence Address 
 Scanned copy of OR as 

proof of payment. 

Check the new 
website here!! 

PPhA Regional Conferences held in Visayas (top) and in Mindanao (bottom). 

PPhA Regional Conference held in Luzon 
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The Philippine Pharmacists 
Association, Inc. has forged 
new partnerships in 2017 
with industry providers, such 
as Ritemed, mClinica, PIMS 
and MSD to provide addi-
tional opportunities for Con-
tinuing Professional Develop-
ment among its members. 
The Ritemed and MSD semi-
nars were offered to more 
than 7,900 participants com-
bined, providing an equiva-
lent of 7 units and 13.5 units, 
respectively. Online CPD of-
ferings were made available 
through mClinica and PIMS, 

providing PPhA members 
access to 1 and 3 units, re-
spectively. 

Aside from these new part-
ners, PPhA has continued its 
partnerships with UMed, 
catering to around 7,000      
participants and Unilab,             
a subsidy provider for the 
nationwide CPD seminars, 
catering more than 8,000 
participants from the 58 local 
chapters of PPhA, both pro-
viding 7 CPD units each.  

These CPD activities also  
allowed the organization to 
provide a variety of formats, 

such as face-to-face seminars 
with evaluation, face-to-face 
seminars with workshops, 
online modules with tests, 
combination of lectures and 
skills development, and self-
study with lecture and skills 
development. 

These efforts also resulted to 
the expansion of the Bureau 
of Speakers for CPD. PPhA is 
showing its commitment to 
ensure the professional           
development of its members. 
In the first quarter of 2018, 
competency-enhancement 
activities were also provided 

to the expanded membership 
of the Bureau of Speakers. 

Future partnerships with          
other companies such as 
Pharmalink, Pfizer, GSK and 
MIMS are being formed. 
Partnerships with universi-
ties, such as St. Louis Univer-
sity, in Baguio City and 
Mariano Marcos State            
University, in Ilocos Norte are 
also on its way. According to 
the PPhA President, Prof. 
Yolanda Robles, PPhA will 
continue its efforts to find 
more opportunities and plat-
forms to increase access to 
quality and relevant CPD ac-
tivities for its members. 

PPhA forges new partnerships in 2017 to provide opportunities for Continuing Profes-
sional Development among its members 

...continued from page 4  
Leslie Benet (University of 
California San Francisco, 
USA), Warren Meek (C7 Con-
sulting Limited, Canada) and 
William Charman (Monash 
University, Australia). 

Another Filipino Pharmacist, 
2016 FIP Travel Grant Schol-
arship awardee Cristan 
Agaceta, also graced the 
stage during the opening 
ceremonies of the congress. 
Pharmacist Cristan was in-
vited by the Chair of the FIP 
Foundation, Pharmacist John 
Ware, to share to the inter-
national community the im-
pact generated by his experi-
ence of attending the con-
gress in Buenos Aires, Argen-
tina in 2016 and how the 

foundation needs more sup-
port to continue providing 
such opportunities to more 
pharmacists world-wide. He 
was the first young and Fili-
pino pharmacist who was 
given the opportunity to 
speak at the           opening 
ceremonies of the congress. 

The professional symposia 
explored the many new ways 
that pharmacy professionals 
can add the value expected 
by modern health care sys-
tems and services. Sessions 
showed that tradition and 
dedication to patients’ health 
– the true soul of pharmacy – 
can be coupled with innova-
tion in technology, education 
and practice to deliver care 
for the 21st century. 

Former PPhA President shares the ‘Soul of Pharmacy’ in countries 
with limited resources  at the 77th FIP World Pharmacy Congress 

Pharmacist Leonila Ocampo (top) at the plenary opening session and Pharmacist 
Cristan Agaceta (bottom) at the opening ceremonies of the 77th FIP World Pharmacy 
Congress 
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The Philippine Pharmacists 
Association, Inc. (PPhA) Na-
tional Convention held last 
May 24-27, 2017 at the City 
Coliseum, Puerto Princesa 
City, Palawan broke records 
with around 5,100 partici-
pants, the highest total atten-
dance in PPhA history. With 
the theme “Filipino Pharma-
cists Embracing the Challenge 
of Change”, the 2017 national 
convention featured discus-
sions emphasizing how phar-
macists can manage changes 

in their profession. The con-
vention also aimed to en-
hance the pharmacists’ com-
petencies in embracing their 
new roles in the healthcare 
system.  

Bronwyn Clark, Chief Execu-
tive Officer of the Australian 
Pharmacy Council, delivered 
the keynote address entitled 
“Transforming the Pharmacist 
Workforce for Better Health 
for All”. During the welcome 
reception and fellowship 
night, the PharmaSing and 

Pharmasayawan competitions 
were held together with the 
production number prepared 
by the PPhA National Board 
of Directors. The plenary ses-
sions with subthemes on the 
changing landscape of health 
and medicines, responding to 
the changes through phar-
macy practice and education, 
pharmacists’ initiatives for 
positive change, and bridging 
the gap between medicines 
and patients were conducted. 
FDA Director General Nela 
Charade Galang-Puno also 
joined the session by leading 
the discussion on the oppor-
tunities and challenges of 
pharmaceutical regulations in 
the Philippines. The 2017  
national convention also             
became the venue for the 
launching of several online 
platforms of the PPhA, includ-
ing the new PPhA Website 
(www.philippinepharmacists.
org), the PPhA Events App 

and SwipeRx, a mobile app 
wherein PPhA members can 
soon get online CPD points 
for free. The PPhA National 
Convention 2017 Organizing 
Committee was chaired by 
Hazel Faye R. Docuyanan, 
Auditor of PPhA and hosted 
by the PPhA Palawan Chapter 
headed by its President, Ms. 
Edna R. Ubaldo. 
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ments conceptualized and designed 
by Pharmacist Cristan Agaceta 
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To support the development 
of the communication capa-
bilities of its members,                
the Philippine Pharmacists 
Association created the 
“Empowering Pharmacists: 
The PPhA Training Series” 
designed specifically for the 
PPhA Bureau of Speakers and 
Writers last March 2018.  

 Both workshops 
were conceptualized by 
Deivid Rioferio, senior public 
affairs of Smart Communica-
tions Inc. The first part of the 
series consisted of the Writ-
ers Workshop held in the 
PPhA Board Room last March 
10, 2018. The full-day work-
shop, with the theme: 
“Harnessing the Power of 
Traditional and New Media as 
Communication Tools for 
Writers”, was facilitated by-
Marvin Estigoy, vice-president 
for advertising sales and An-
gel Calso, social media editor 

from the Business Mirror.  

 The workshops for 
the Bureau of Speakers were 
conducted consecutively in 
the Bayleaf Hotel Manila last 
March 17 and 26, 2018. The 
first workshop is a training on 
media relations led by nota-
ble public relations celebri-
ties, DOH Asst. Sec. Dr. Eric 
Tayag and Menchie Sylvestre, 
Executive Director of TV5 
Alagang Kapatid Foundation. 
The second leg of the Speak-
ers’ Workshop was themed 
as, “Amplifying your Message: 
Public Speaking Styles and 
Techniques,”. Guest speakers 
Angelo Palmones, assistant 
vice-president of the Manila 
Broadcasting Center-DZRH, 
Rey Bufi, founder of the The 
Storytelling Project and 
Vicente “Enteng” Romano, 
chief executive officer of 
Creative Synergy, Inc. facili-
tated the event. 

By Katrina Jime Manipon  

Philippine Pharmacists Association Trains Bureau of Writers, Speakers 

DOH Asec. Eric Tayag gracing the event for the speakers’ training of PPhA  

With the theme, 
“Pharmacists: Engaging Com-
munities for Health”, more 
than 300 young pharmacists 
all over Asia gathered to the 
International Medical Univer-
sity, Kuala Lumpur Malaysia 
last November 11 to 13, 2017 

for the Asian Young Pharma-
cist Group (AYPG) Leadership 
Summit 2017. The Young 
Pharmacist Group-Philippines 
(YPG-Phils.), led by its presi-
dent, Pharmacist Christine 
Aileen Ching-Benosa, com-
prised the largest delegation 

with over 40 participants. 
The 2017 Leadership Summit 
was jointly organized by the 
International Medical Univer-
sity, Asian Young Pharmacist 
Group and the Malaysian 
Pharmacists Society. The pro-
gram began with the opening 
remarks from Pharmacist 
Bryan Posadas, current AYPG 
President and member of the 
Board of Directors of the 
PPhA.  The summit presented 
the 3Ps needed towards 
Pharmacy Excellence: Policy, 
Practice and People. Assoc. 
Prof. Roderick Salenga, mem-
ber of the Board of Directors 

of the PPhA led the discus-
sion on policy formulation 
with his presentation on 
Pharmacists: Engaging Com-
munities for Health. The pro-
gram also served as venue for 
the YPG-Phils. to promote 
the FAPA Congress 2018 
which will be held on Oct. 24 
to 27, 2018 at the Philippine 
International Convention Center. 

YPG-Philippines sends biggest delegation to Asian Young Pharmacist Group  
Leadership Summit 2017 in KL, Malaysia 
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...continued on page 7 In light of new regulations, as well as 
the recently passed Pharmacy Law of 2016 (RA 10918), came 
the need to clarify the profession’s roles and engagements in 
the health system. Pharmacist Yolanda Robles outlined a 
road map to serve as a guide for each advocacy group begin-
ning with the identification of the advocacy, followed by the 
development of a pilot program, creating a program package 
and a practice model, which will then be presented to rele-
vant stakeholders, then adopted by interested local chapters, 
which will eventually lead to a change in the pharmacy                 
profession. 

Pharmacist Robles also outlined the rationale for creating 
these advocacies as follows: 

 PPhA needs sustainable programs which are led by              
responsible and passionate leaders 

 Rationale for programs needs to be clarified prior to 
their development 

 Recruitment of similar-minded individuals – with               
number is strength and increased capacity to develop 
quality programs 

 Linking with both external and internal groups with                
similar advocacy 

 Recognition of the roles and contributions of a pharma-
cist in specific advocacies 

 Intermediate goal is to create practice models 

PPhA launches Advocacy Programs on 9 key areas 

Regional Training of Trainers for Immunizing Pharmacists held in Mindanao 

The Philippine Pharmacists 
Association, through the 
pharmacy-immunization 
advocacy group, conducted 
its first regional training for 
the first batch of trainers in 
San Pedro College, Davao 
City on April 14-15, 2018. 
Seven participants from San 
Pedro College and three 
representatives from the 
University of Immaculate 
Conception attended the 

training led by resource 
trainers Karen Grace E. Ro-
mero, Enrique Romero and 
Arlene Si, US-certified im-
munizing pharmacists and 
core trainers from UP Col-
lege of Pharmacy, Prof. 
Imelda G. Pena and Marga-
rita Gutierrez. The role of 
the participants as trainers 
of future immunizing com-
munity pharmacists was 
emphasized at the start of 

the program. The pharma-
cists from Mindanao were 
very eager to take on the 
challenge of this role. They 
also said that they look 
forward to imparting what 
they have learned to their 
students especially that 
immunization techniques 
and management of Ad-
verse Events Following 
Immunization (AEFI) will 
be part of the new phar-

macy curriculum. 

After the training, the par-
ticipants were invited to 
join the immunization  
advocacy team, and they 
responded positively.         
The PPhA pharmacy-based 
immunization program 
will be officially launched 
during the 2018 National 
Convention in Iloilo City. 

By: Karen Grace E. Romero and Vina Rose Dahilig 
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...continued on page 7 In light of new regulations, as well as 
the recently passed Pharmacy Law of 2016 (RA 10918), came 
the need to clarify the profession’s roles and engagements in 
the health system. Pharmacist Yolanda Robles outlined a 
road map to serve as a guide for each advocacy group begin-
ning with the identification of the advocacy, followed by the 
development of a pilot program, creating a program package 
and a practice model, which will then be presented to rele-
vant stakeholders, then adopted by interested local chapters, 
which will eventually lead to a change in the pharmacy                 
profession. 

Pharmacist Robles also outlined the rationale for creating 
these advocacies as follows: 

 PPhA needs sustainable programs which are led by              
responsible and passionate leaders 

 Rationale for programs needs to be clarified prior to 
their development 

 Recruitment of similar-minded individuals – with               
number is strength and increased capacity to develop 
quality programs 

 Linking with both external and internal groups with                
similar advocacy 

 Recognition of the roles and contributions of a pharma-
cist in specific advocacies 

 Intermediate goal is to create practice models 

PPhA launches Advocacy Programs on 9 key areas 

Regional Training of Trainers for Immunizing Pharmacists held in Mindanao 

The Philippine Pharmacists 
Association, through the 
pharmacy-immunization 
advocacy group, conducted 
its first regional training for 
the first batch of trainers in 
San Pedro College, Davao 
City on April 14-15, 2018. 
Seven participants from San 
Pedro College and three 
representatives from the 
University of Immaculate 
Conception attended the 

training led by resource 
trainers Karen Grace E. Ro-
mero, Enrique Romero and 
Arlene Si, US-certified im-
munizing pharmacists and 
core trainers from UP Col-
lege of Pharmacy, Prof. 
Imelda G. Pena and Marga-
rita Gutierrez. The role of 
the participants as trainers 
of future immunizing com-
munity pharmacists was 
emphasized at the start of 

the program. The pharma-
cists from Mindanao were 
very eager to take on the 
challenge of this role. They 
also said that they look 
forward to imparting what 
they have learned to their 
students especially that 
immunization techniques 
and management of Ad-
verse Events Following 
Immunization (AEFI) will 
be part of the new phar-

macy curriculum. 

After the training, the par-
ticipants were invited to 
join the immunization  
advocacy team, and they 
responded positively.         
The PPhA pharmacy-based 
immunization program 
will be officially launched 
during the 2018 National 
Convention in Iloilo City. 
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The Drug Information Services 
Advocacy Group organized its 
training of trainers seminar enti-
tled “Empowering Filipino Phar-
macists in the Effective Provision 
of Pharmacy Information Ser-
vices” last January 22-23, 2018 at 
the Bayleaf Hotel, Intramuros, 
Manila. The event was attended 
by 21 pharmacists who are in-
volved with providing health and 
medicines information in their 
own respective fields of practice. 
The participants who attended 
the session included 6 hospital 
pharmacists, 5 community phar-
macists, 4 pharmacists in the 
academe, 1 in the pharmaceuti-
cal industry, 4 in publishing / 
health care information, and 1 in 
research. 

The first day was targeted for 
contextualizing the information 
services practice in the Philip-
pines. Dr. Yolanda Robles began 
the seminar with a discussion on 
skills required in pharmacy infor-
mation services, summarizing 
the skills required into 4 major 
classifications: oral communica-
tion skills, written skills, skills in        
accessing resources, and search 
skills. Dr. Imelda Peña then dis-
cussed different techniques in 
evaluating reliability of existing 
sources, including both text and 
online references. Ms. Nina Cas-
tillo-Carandang discussed ethical 
issues in the provision of phar-
macy information services,        
emphasizing on the importance 
of the context in which, ethical 
decisions are made in health 
care. Dr. Raymond Sarmiento 
ended the first day’s discussion 
with knowledge management 

frameworks currently available    
in practice, citing examples of 
existing electronic health           
records, and the advantages of 
proper knowledge management 
in health care processes. 

On the second day of the semi-
nar/workshop, Prof. Parisa Aslani 
discussed the different services 
that can be offered in a Phar-
macy Information Center, as well        
as the different requirements 
needed to set one up. 

A series of regional trainings will 
be conducted starting June 2018, 
with the aim of activating phar-
macists who are interested in 
this advocacy in strategic areas 
of NCR, Luzon, Visayas and Min-
danao. This is in lieu of the 
PPhA’s direction of setting-up a 
drug information service center 
in the future. 

Professor Parisa Aslani, PhD, 
BPharm(Hons), MSc, G Cert Ed Stud 
(Higher Ed), is the Professor in 
Medicines Use Optimisation at the 
Faculty of Pharmacy, The Univer-
sity of Sydney. She holds a BPharm
(Hons) (1990) from Kings College 
(University of London); MSc (in 
Pharmaceutics; 1995), PhD (in 
Pharmacy Practice; 2000) and Grad 
Cert Ed Stud (Higher Ed) (2001) 
from the University of Sydney. She 
has worked as a community phar-
macist in the UK and Australia. 
Professor Aslani has been a re-
searcher and educator in the field 
of consumer medicine information 
and adherence for the past 20 
years. She has received the Univer-
sity of Sydney’s prestigious Thomp-
son Equity Fellowship (2013), which 
recognizes research excellence and 
aims to promote and enhance the 
career of academic women. She 
was awarded the Royal Pharma-
ceutical Society (UK) Pharmacy 
Research UK Award 2013, in recog-
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to the field of pharmacy research. 

Last March 22, 2018, the Phil-
ippine Pharmacists Associa-
tion (PPhA) signed the agree-
ment on the adoption of the 
Consensus Framework for 
Ethical Collaboration among 
patients, health professionals 
and the pharmaceutical in-
dustry. The agreement initi-
ated by the Pharmaceutical 
and Healthcare Association of 
the Philippines (PHAP), with 
the Philippine Alliance of Pa-
tient Organizations (PAPO) as 
the first signatory, aims to 
involve other health profes-
sional organizations in the 
country.  
The Consensus Framework 
for Ethical Collaboration was 
jointly agreed upon by global 
organizations – International 
Alliance of Patients’ Organiza-

tions (IAPO), International 
Council of Nurses (ICN), Inter-
national Federation of Phar-
maceutical Manufacturers 
and Associations (IFPMA), 
International Pharmaceutical 
Federation (FIP) and the 
World Medical Association – 
in support of high quality 
patient care. The framework 
hinges on four important 
ethical principles: Put pa-
tients first; Support ethical 
research and innovation;  
Ensure independence and 
ethical conduct; and Promote 
transparency and account-
ability. The Consensus Frame-
work outlines some of the 
key areas that should be con-
sidered by all partners to help 
guide ethical collaborations 
at the individual and organ-
izational levels. 

Training of Trainers organized by                   
Drug Information Services Advocacy 

Group in January 2018 
By:  Cristan Agaceta and Jeanne Genevive Pillejera 

PPhA Commits to Consensus Frame-
work for Ethical Collaboration 

PPhA President Pharmacist Yolanda Robles signs the agreement with PAPO VP Karen 
Villanueva (upper); The signatories for PHAP, PHAPCares, PAPO, and PPhA for the 
adoption of the  consensus framework for collaboration (lower right); Professor 
Parisa Aslnai (lower left). 
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FIP Congress: Perspectives from a Congress Scholarship Awardee 

Yearly, the FIP Foundation for edu-
cation and research awards con-
gress scholarships to support phar-
macists from different regions of the 
world to develop in line with the 
objectives of the foundation. The 
application process involves online 
submission of documents required 
by the foundation together with 
recommendation letters from the 
applicant’s supervisors or officers of 
professional organizations. It would 
be helpful to highlight in the applica-
tion documents, the applicant’s 
engagement in the profession and 
how the congress would be able to 
help out in their future plans.  

For those who are not yet familiar 
with the FIP World Pharmacy Con-
gress, it is the annual gathering of 
pharmacists all over the world serv-
ing as a platform to share develop-
ments and advancements within the 
profession. From the perspective of 
a first-timer like me, the FIP World 
Pharmacy Congress provides an 
opportunity to: 

 Learn from pharmacists all 
over the world 

 Expand your network within 
the pharmacy profession 

 Meet new friends and experi-
ence different culture 

 Travel to different cities in the 
world 

With these learning opportunities 
during the congress, it is truly an 
experience that could contribute to 
our professional and personal 
growth! 

There were at least 50 learning 
sessions categorized into 4 themes 
that one can choose from during the 
6-day congress. This had me wishing 
that I can split into several bodies to 
be able to attend to each and every 
one of them. But of course, that is 
impossible so you have to prioritize 
topics that will be relevant to your 
practice and interest. Each session 
may also have variations in format 
and you will always have opportu-
nity to interact with the speakers 
through an open forum or person-
ally approach them at the end of the 
sessions. You can exchange business 
cards, email or even twitter or face-
book. You may also take selfies with 
the speakers if you like, everyone is 
very friendly. Aside from the formal 
sessions, there are a lot of opportu-
nities to learn from other pharma-
cists informally as well. After each 
day of the congress, there would be 
social gatherings and reception 
dinners that would allow you to 
meet pharmacists from other coun-
tries or catch-up with old friends if 
you are a regular attendee.  

As a first-timer, I took all the oppor-
tunities to gain new friends and 
expand my network during the con-
gress. I participated in business 
meetings, parties and even in the 
fun run. It was always a delight to 
learn fresh perspectives from phar-
macists from other countries of 
different backgrounds and varying 
experiences. Sharing a common 
passion with them was truly an 
inspiring experience. It made me 
want to do more and be more as a 
Filipino Pharmacist. 

If I have to highlight a specific learn-
ing from the sessions I have at-
tended, I will definitely choose the 
parallel session about in-pharmacy 
screening methods. Pharmacist Juan 
Hoyos Miller shared their experi-
ence on HIV rapid screening test 
which pharmacists are already doing 
in Spain while Pharmacist Ally 
Anderson shared their practice on 
anti-microbial stewardship in com-
munity pharmacies in several states 
in the US. To be honest, I was a bit 
envious of how advanced the phar-
macists’ roles have evolved in these 
countries compared to us in the 
Philippines, but then later on I real-
ized that it is not impossible to at-
tain this in the Philippines as I re-
member the provisions on the ex-
panded roles of the pharmacist in 
the new Pharmacy Law. Alas! Soon, 
the Filipino pharmacist can do more, 
and be more. 

There were several other interesting 
sessions during the congress, and it 
would be impossible to summarize 
all the lessons I gained from my first 
FIP World Congress. But after the 
congress I have realized many 
things. For one, as a pharmacist 
from a developing country such as 
the Philippines, I cannot over-
emphasize the importance of learn-
ing the basic and essential things as 
a pharmacist. The formative years of 

studying pharmacy may not make us 
instant experts, but ensuring we 
learn the fundamental concepts that 
will enable us to become capable 
pharmacist is the foundation of 
developing and promoting phar-
macy practice in a society that 
seems to have had forgotten the 
important roles of a pharmacist. 
Moreover, while many countries are 
ahead of us, there are also many 
who are excitedly looking at our 
progress. It’s very important that we 
be grounded with our currently 
reality and never be afraid to con-
tinuously learn—as a person, as a 
profession and as a nation. I also 
found a much greater appreciation 
to the leaders of the previous gen-
eration that has done great work in 
making it possible for us young 
pharmacist to be the change that we 
want.  

In ending, there would be three key 
messages that I would like to share 
as a product of my experience in the 
FIP Congress. First, I would encour-
age everyone to be active in the 
profession and the professional 
organization. It is often easier to 
wait for things to happen, or some-
times it’s easier for us to complain 
about our situation and be critical of 
others than work towards transfor-
mation. I believe this is not efficient. 
I will have to mention it again, let’s 
be the change that we want. Our 
ideas cannot change the world if 
they stay as ideas. Secondly, I will 
also suggest that you follow your 
passion, dedicate yourself to a 
cause, and put your heart in service 
of the profession and do all these 
things with integrity and excellence 
and opportunities will come knock-
ing at your door. Finally, be thankful. 
By acknowledging the direct and 
indirect contributions of all the peo-
ple around you for your personal 
growth or for the growth of the 
profession, we will always be striv-
ing to give back. As more people try 
to give back, the more people will 

FIP Congress Travel Grant Scholarship Awardees 2016 (L-R): Alemayehu Bernahe 
(Ethopia), Ijeoma Okafor (Nigeria), Belma Pehlivanovic (Bosnia and Herzegovinia) 
Ismeet Kaur (India), Agnes Gossenheimer (Brazil) and Cristan Agaceta (Philippines) 

By:  Cristan Agaceta 
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The role in optimizing the use 
of medicines in the hospital 
setting include reductions in 
medication-related adverse 
events, lower treatment 
costs, better patient out-
comes, reduced length of stay 
and reduced readmission 
rates. The clinical skills and 
expertise of pharmacists form 
an integral part of delivering 
better services to patients. 
Recognizing the value of this 
role in health care, various 
efforts have been made in 
the Philippines to introduce 
clinical pharmacy services in 
the health care system and 
education. Leadership at the 
national level has succeeded 
in amending the old Phar-
macy Law paving the way in 
asserting initiatives for clinical 
pharmacy in the country. This 
includes the revision of the 
undergraduate pharmacy 
curriculum in schools of phar-

macy; and the launching of 
the clinical pharmacy post-
graduate program in several 
universities.  

Philippine Pharmacists Asso-
ciation in partnership with 
the American College of Clini-
cal Pharmacy ACCP has suc-
cessfully organized the train-
ing on Pharmacotherapy and 
Clinical Practice Series. This 
was a series of learning mod-
ules in view of the need to 
develop a clinical competency 
of pharmacy practitioners in 
the country towards obtain-
ing an international specialty 
board specialty certification 
in pharmacotherapeutics. 
Themed “Moving mainstream 
Practice toward Clinical Phar-
macy”, the whole training 
was conducted by the ACCP 
faculty composed of re-
nowned clinical practitioners 
and educators from prestig-

ious schools of pharmacy in 
the United States. 

In 2017, The Philippine Soci-
ety of Hospital Pharmacists 
formed the Clinical Pharmacy 
Section Council. This group is 
composed of clinical phar-
macy leaders from various 
hospitals whose role is to 
provide training and to share 
best practices in the clinical 
pharmacy practice. The 
“Minimum Standards of Clini-
cal Pharmacy”, was estab-
lished as a guide to practitio-
ners in implementing clinical 
pharmacy in public and pri-
vate hospitals.  

The Department of Health 
Pharmaceutical Division has 
initiated the inclusion of clini-
cal pharmacy services in An-
timicrobial Stewardship Pro-
gram in hospitals. The objec-
tive is to improve appropriate 
use of antimicrobials, which is 
essential for preventing the 

emergence and spread of 
antimicrobial resistance 
(AMR). A manual of proce-
dures was developed in 2016 
to assist and align the efforts 
in implementing AMS pro-
grams in Level I, II, and III 
hospitals in the country. The 
roles and responsibilities of 
clinical pharmacists were de-
fined and mandated by DOH, 
hence establishing the impor-
tance of clinical pharmacists 
in partnership with other 
members of the health care 
team in combatting antim-
icrobial resistance. In compli-
ance to the timeline estab-
lished by DOH, core training 
for AMS started in 2017. The 
training for pharmacists all 
over the country was con-
ducted in partnership with 
the PSHP. The full implemen-
tation of AMS program that 
would help achieve a holistic 
and coordinated approach in 
antimicrobial stewardship 
shall be completed by 2022. 

Embracing the Challenges in the Emerging Roles of Hospital 
Pharmacists in the Philippines 

By: Christina Liza Sta. Maria  
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The Philippine Society of 
Hospital Pharmacists 
(PSHP) led the Philippines’ 

celebration of the World 
Pharmacists Day (WPD) in 
a month-long event that 
connected pharmacists all 
over the country last Sep-
tember 25, 2017. The aim 
of this celebration is to 
bring together a collective 
advocacy for social aware-
ness about the pharmacy 
profession and to 
strengthen the bond that 
brings together all Filipino 
pharmacists from various 

fields of practice. The In-
ternational Pharmaceuti-
cal Federation (FIP) theme 

for this year “From Re-
search to Health Care, 
Your Pharmacist is at Your 
Service”, is truly relevant 
with the expanding roles 
of pharmacists in all prac-
tice settings. 

The unified theme for 
WPD 2017 combined the 
terms  “pharmacy” and 
the Pinoy virtue of 
“malasakit” to come up 
with the portmanteau 
“Pharmalasakit”, referring 
to the compassionate care 
every Filipino pharmacist 
is capable of giving. 

The event kicked off with 
the “Philippines: World 
Pharmacists Day Face-
book Page” which was 

launched on the first week 
of September. The 
“Pharmalasakit Twibbon” 
was also created as a Face-
book profile picture tool to 
help Pinoy pharmacists 
express their pride in be-
ing a compassionate Fili-
pino health care profes-
sional and to show their 
unified advocacy in uplift-
ing the profession. The 
Facebook page garnered 
33,000 views while 7,645 
Filipino pharmacists used 
Pharmalasakit Twibbons in 
their Facebook profiles. 

The “Pharmalasakit” 
Photo Contest was also 
initiated to promote cama-
raderie among pharmacy 
groups. Photos depicting 
the FIP theme were 
posted in the World Phar-
macists Day Facebook 
Page. Thirty-two entries of 
photos, mannequin pose 
videos and boomerang 
photos were sent by phar-
macists in the community, 
hospitals, academe, regu-
latory, research as well as 
the Pharmacy students 

from Luzon, Visayas , Min-
danao and even from 
Saudi Arabia.  

Entries included the fol-
lowing hashtags, 
#pusongparmasyutiko, 
#alagangparmasyutiko, 
#serbisyongparmasyutiko 
and captions to explain 
the concept. Winning en-
tries were judged based 

on adherence/
appropriateness to theme, 
clarity of expression and 
technical quality. The first 
place went to a manne-
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2018 PPhA Lifetime Achievement Awardee 
AMOR CITA M. PALLERA,  

Pharmacist-Leader, Public Health Advocate  
Mrs. Amor Cita M. Pallera has been in government 
service for 64 years (1951-2015) as pharmacist, phar-
macy adviser to the Department of Health (DOH) 
Secretary, adviser to the Food and Drug Administra-
tion and as consultant for various government and 

non-government agencies such as USAID and WHO. She served as the found-
ing president of the Department of Health League of Pharmacists in 1962, 
which became the first affiliate organization of the PPhA. She was also 
awarded as the Outstanding Pharmacist in Government Hospital Service (non-
regulatory) by the Philippine Pharmaceutical Association in the celebration of 
its Diamond Jubilee in 1995. 

Among the many milestones she has achieved during her service are as          
follows: 

 served as a member of the DOH subcommittee that worked for the 
establishment of the Food and Drug Administration (1963) and the legis-
lation of R.A. 3720;  

 led the preparation of standards for hospital pharmacy management in 
government hospitals, its subsequent training and monitoring of compli-
ance of the different government hospitals in the country; 

 worked for the creation of salary grade level 20 for hospitals with DOH 
Botika. 

 justified the creation of the National Center for Pharmacy Access and 
Management (NCPAM) in 2010;  

 key person in the creation of the DOH Botika in various public hospitals  
 was instrumental in the creation of the Botika ng Barangay under the 

Office of the President 
 consultant to the National Drug Policy program of DOH where she was 

able to recommend 20 drugs for inclusion to the medicines made avail-
able to the public  

FIP Ton Hoek Scholarship for Young Leaders Award 
MAC ARDY GLORIA 

Pharmacist, Educator, Leader, Researcher, Advocate  

Each year, the International Pharmaceutical Federa-
tion (FIP) awards the Ton Hoek Scholarship for Young 
Leaders Award to young pharmacists for their atten-
dance to the FIP Congress such that they will learn 

firsthand the global issues affecting Pharmacy. This year, the 78th FIP World 
Congress on Pharmacy and Pharmaceutical Sciences will be held in Septem-
ber 2 to 6, 2018 in Glasgow, UK.  

This year’s FIP Ton Hoek Scholarship for Young Leaders Award was given to 
Mac Ardy Gloria. Mr. Gloria, an assistant professor from the University of the 
Philippines Manila, bested other aspirants to become the first Filipino recipi-
ent of this prestigious scholarship. He was recognized for his service as a 
pharmacy educator, technical assistant provider for his work on cross-
country analysis on medicine regulatory systems and pharmaceuticals in the 
Asia-Pacific region for the World Health Organization, and assisted in the 
formulation of 2017 – 2022 Philippine Medicines Policy, Pharmacovigilance 
Manual of Procedures for all MOH Public Health Programs, WHO Subnational 
Initiative: Technical and Executive Courses on Supply Chain Management at 
the LGU level, the Philippine National Formulary Manual for Primary Health-
care (8th Edition), the Philippine Practice Standards for Pharmacists Manual 
(PhilPSP), Counterfeit Medicines Education & Vigilance in Health Professions 
Education Manual and the Joint MOH-FDA Training Workshop on Risk Com-
munication for Pharmaceuticals.  

FAPA Ishidate Award in Pharmaceutical  
Education 2018 

 
RODERICK L. SALENGA 

Pharmacist, Educator, Leader, Researcher, 
Public Health Advocate 

 
Roderick L. Salenga is currently serving as the 
Technical Officer in the Office of the World 
Health Organization Representative in Papua 
New Guinea. He has been a pharmacy educa-
tor for fourteen years, having served the UP College of Pharmacy in various 
capacities as a lecturer, student relations officer, college secretary, deputy 
director of community health and development program, and chairman of 
the department of pharmacy. He was the youngest recipient of The Out-
standing Pharmacist (TOP) Award in Pharmacy Education given in 2012 by 
the PPhA for his pioneering work in public health pharmacy and community-
based interprofessional education. He was awarded in 2015 as one of the 
The Outstanding Young Men (TOYM) in the Philippines for his inspiring con-
tributions in the both education and practice of the Pharmacy profession, 
specifically in the field of public health. A year later, the University of the 
Philippines Alumni Association conferred to him the Distinguished Alumnus 
Award. Mr. Salenga is consistently recognized for his dedication in: (1) opti-
mizing the role and contribution of pharmacists in health systems, (2) edu-
cating the public on the use of medicines as essential tools in achieving opti-
mum health as entry point in effecting change, and (3) promoting public 
health.   

PPhA Executive Director 

KAREN GRACE ESTEBAN-ROMERO 

To meet the needs of increasing membership 
as well as to facilitate the significant reforms 
affecting Filipino pharmacists, the PPhA have 

undertaken strategic steps by restructuring the organization 
with the introduction of an Executive Director who will oversee 
the execution of the programs as well as the normal operations 
of the PPhA. Last March 2018, Karen Grace Esteban-Romero 
assumed the position of the PPhA Executive Director.                      
Ms. Romero is currently the project coordinator, trainer and 
module developer for the immunization training workshops for 
Filipino Pharmacists. She was certified as an immunizing phar-
macist in 2009 when she worked as staff pharmacist in Wal-
greens Pharmacy Store in San Pablo, California. She was a for-
mer faculty member and the Chair of the Department of Phar-
macy of the UP College of Pharmacy. She has also served as a 
DOH consultant, resource speaker and researcher.  

PRC’s Outstanding Professionals in the field of Pharmacy 

2016: Pharmacist Yolanda R. Robles 2017: Pharmacist Helen Maita E. Reyes  
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A PUBLIC DECLARATION OF THE FILIPINO PHARMACISTS’  

COMMITMENT TO PUBLIC HEALTH AND SAFETY 

The Philippine Pharmacists Association (PPhA) is a national organization of more than 18,000 pharmacists, the mother organization of 10              
affiliate organizations representing pharmacists working in different areas of practice, and 85 local chapters located in all regions of the country. 
In the light of the passing of R.A. 10918, also known as the Pharmacy Act of 2016, PPhA publicly declares the collective and resolute intention of 
pharmacists in serving the Filipino people, not only in making available safe, efficacious, quality, and affordable medicines but also in exercising 
their duties and responsibilities as health care professionals given the stronger mandate of the new law. The scope of practice in the law                  
expands the role of the pharmacist to include services that will directly benefit patients and populations such as clinical pharmacy services, drug 
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approval of the Professional Regulatory Board of Pharmacy of the Professional Regulation Commission. 

PPhA had started advocacies that will support government health programs, such as pharmacy-based immunization, antimicrobial steward-
ship, mental health, Pharmacy DOTS Initiative, medication adherence, pharmacy information services, disaster management,                 
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PPhA will continuously pursue competency-building and re-tooling of pharmacists and develop specific protocols and guidelines for the 
initial programs it had adopted. 
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To help the government in its health agenda, we truly need the support and guidance of our regulating government agencies. We pray that                  
government issuances, rather than discourage, should be supportive of our mission to meet the great challenge of positive change before us. 
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thorized community programs sponsored by drugstores. While PPhA agrees with the mentioned requirements of pharmacy-based immunization 
services, the inclusion of community-based services in the issuance may project a negative view of our efforts to support government health 
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sionals educated to contribute to health care, pharmacists are now stepping up, asserting and innovating its role in response to the ever complex 
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The significant reforms in policy, 

legislation, education and service 

delivery frameworks in the recent 

years have posed many challenges 

affecting our practice of pharmacy in 

the Philippines. These rapid changes 

can easily come off as intimidating 

to most Filipino pharmacists. They 

will definitely need to acquire the 

new competencies demanded of 

them as they face public expecta-

tions when they assume their new 

roles and responsibilities. 

But together with change comes 

opportunity, and as we start to work 

for better health outcomes of our 

patients, new doors of opportunities 

have started to emerge. These doors 

open to usher in new pharmacy 

leaders and advocates. But why is 

there a need for pharmacists to be 

advocates for the profession? Gary 

Wirth, RPh, vice-president of state 

government affairs at the National 

Association of Chain Drug Stores in 

the US said, "To advocate means to 

speak up, to plead a case, to support 

a cause, or recommend a course of 

action. "We (pharmacists) all have a 

responsibility to contribute to the 

future of our profession, but it takes 

active involvement." (Sax, 2008). 

Advocacy has become an important 

skill in pharmacy practice so much 

so that the American Association         

of Colleges of Pharmacy has                  

already established a task force to 

develop recommendations for          

colleges of pharmacy in preparing 

faculty and students to be pharmacy 

leaders and advocates (McDonough, 

2014). Advocacy is a skill that needs 

to be developed and practiced as it 

is an important tool through which 

policies and legislation can be for-

mulated. It is only through our advo-

cacies that we can make our voices 

be heard in the society and it is only 

through our passions that can we 

fight for our place in the healthcare 

system. Our national organization, 

the Philippine Pharmacists Associa-

tion, has created significant innova-

tions through the nine advocacy 

groups relevant to Pharmacy prac-

tice. The establishment of these 

groups is PPhA’s way of helping us 

show how we can care for our             

patients and how we can develop as 

Pharmacy leaders and advocates.          

I urge each one of us to make lead-

ership and advocacy #trending in 

our profession! 
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Dear Colleagues, 
 

Greetings! The turn of events starting from the passing of the new Pharmacy Act and the CPD Law in 2016 
had kept our organization busy with policy development, competency-building, partnerships for research, 
education and practice, organizational restructuring, acquisition and adoption of technology that would 
improve the way we operate and create influence as a professional organization. With a vision to become 
an organization of caring medication experts valued in the health system, we have adopted an advocacy 
approach that would define new and enhanced roles of the pharmacists in various aspects of health care. 
Smoking cessation, immunization, rational use of medicines (TB/HIV, antimicrobial stewardship), medica-
tion adherence (hypertension, diabetes, asthma), disaster management, mental health, wellness and self-
care, pharmaceutical supply chain management, and pharmacy information are the service areas where we 
initially want the active involvement of pharmacists. It is expected that by engaging in any of these advocacies, pharmacists will develop their 
expertise, identify their internal and external allies, improve professional visibility and accountability, and contribute to better health                     
outcomes.  
 

The road to change is laden with challenges. Nevertheless, it is with hope, optimism and hard work that we can emerge victorious and prove 
that we are what we want to achieve – caring medication experts. With sincere ‘malasakit’ and improved pharmacy services, comes public 
appreciation and affirmation of our profession.  
Let us be true to our core values and continue our quest for greater contribution to health care as we approach the PPhA centennial year.  
Mabuhay tayong lahat! 

Message from the President 

Yolanda R. Robles 
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